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          Office of the Attorney General 
 

June 27, 2022 
The Honorable Jena Griswold 
Colorado Secretary of State 
1700 Broadway 
Denver, CO  80290 
 
RE: Correction Request Tracking No. 2022-00315 
Agency – Public Utilities Commission 
4 CCR 723-2 
 
Dear Secretary of State Griswold: 
 
I have reviewed the correction to the accompanying 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 
(CCR) 723-2 and determined that the matter being corrected is nonsubstantive. 
Nonsubstantive corrections are permitted pursuant to section 24-4-103, C.R.S. 
(2021). 
 
The Colorado Public Utilities Commission makes this filing to correct in 4 CCR 723-
2 a typographical error in the formatting of a rule.  Upon promulgation, the rule 
inadvertently had a carriage return included in the middle of it resulting in a 
subsection of the rule being split into two subsections.  The resulting subsections 
did not make sense.  This correction reunites the two subsections, including a 
deleted reference, and sets the rule back to what it was intended to be before the 
formatting error.  It also updates the subsection numbering accordingly. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if I may be of further assistance.   
 

Sincerely, 
 
FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
 
 
/s/ Alex J. Acerra     
ALEX J. ACERRA 
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 



State Services Section 
Public Utilities Commission Unit 
Telephone: 720.508.6188 
Email: alex.acerra@coag.gov 

 


